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Executive Summary 

 
A Preliminary Plat for this property was presented to the Commission on September 27, 2022.  The 
Commission recommended that the platting process move forward to the next step with the submission 
of a Final Plat subject to the abandonment of a 30 foot right of way and access easement.   
 
In review, the City received a request to plat 11718 Wood Lane and 5 Powderhorn Street as one 
residential lot fronting Wood Lane.  The resulting address for the property would be 11718 Wood Lane.  
Staff and our consultant have met with the property representatives for the required planning meeting. 
 
An existing Roadway Easement, further described as a 30 foot Right of Way and Easement, is located 
between the two existing lots.  The City Right-of-Way/Roadway has never been used for roadway 
purposes.  This will need to be abandoned by City Council in order for the lots to be combined.  The 
utility easement will remain for existing utilities which include a water line, wastewater line and storm 
sewer/drainage. 
 
Predevelopment meetings have indicated that the main house will be planned for the existing 11718 
Wood Lane lot and accessory structures are planned for the 5 Powderhorn Street lot.  Staff shared that 
no structures may be located on the remaining easements. 
 
Staff, as well as the City’s platting consultant, have reviewed the final plat and finds the plat meets all 
requirements of the City’s Ordinances once the Right-of-Way is abandoned.    
 
Staff will be working through the timing of the right-of-way abandonment and platting process.  There 
is an existing driveway on 6 Powderhorn providing access to 5 Powderhorn that will need to be 
removed and the property restored before the abandonment is recorded.   
 
Staff recommends that the Planning and Zoning Commission recommend approval to Council of the 
Final Plat subject to the abandonment of the 30 foot Right of Way and Easement. 



Final Plat for 11718 Wood Lane 



11718 Wood Lane and 5 Powderhorn - Right of Way 



Street View of 6 Powderhorn and Driveway Access to 5 Powderhorn
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